DARTMOUTH COLLEGE : BAKER LIBRARY : HANOVER · NEW HAMPSHIRE

Vilbjalmur Stefansson Collection

August 11, 1959

Dear Dr. Sadler,

A few weeks ago Dr. Stefansson received a letter from you telling of your friendship with the late Sir Hubert Wilkins. You also mentioned that you had some printed matter and other data relating to Sir Hubert that might interest him.

On July 22, Dr. Stefansson answered your letter, but since we have not received an answer, we are afraid the correspondence may have gone astray.

He wrote telling you that we do have many writings by and about Sir Hubert and also some things he gave to Dr. Stefansson personally. This material is all kept safely here at the Stefansson Collection, Dartmouth College Library. And any additions or conrtibutions you could make to the Wilkins section of the Collection, would be most welcome.

Dr. Stefansson mentioned your name in one of his letters to Mr. Louis J. Alber, who was also a friend of Sir Hubert and his lecture manager. Mr. Alber wrote back wondering if you were the Dr. Sadler of Chicago who lectured under his management on health topics? If so, you may wish to get in touch with him. His address is: Louis J. Alber, 11119 Lake Avenue, Cleveland (2), Ohio.

We are all looking forward to hearing from you again.

Sincerely yours,

(Mrs) Nandy Hildick

Secretary to V. Stefansson

Dr. William S. Sadler 533 Diversey Parkway Chicago, Illinois